
Peterborough Architectural 
Conservation Advisory Committee  
City of Peterborough  
December 6, 2017 
 
   
Minutes of a Special Meeting of the Peterborough Architectural 
Conservation Advisory Committee held on December 6, 2017 in the 
Auditorium, Community Services Office. 
 
The meeting of the Accessibility Advisory Committee was called to order at 5:16 p.m. by 
Stewart Hamilton, Chair, in the Auditorium, Community Services Office.  
 
Present:  
 
Stewart Hamilton, Chair 
Kaes Vanderkooy 
Martin Parker 
Ivan Bateman 
Steve Guerin 
Paul Lumsden 
 
Regrets: 
Councillor Pappas  
James Bradburn 
Jacqueline Irwin 
 
Staff: 
Erik Hanson, Heritage Resources Coordinator 
Emily Turner, Heritage Researcher 
Kendra Sedgwick, Committee Coordinator 
 
 

Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest 
 
There were no disclosures of Pecuniary Interest.  
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Heritage Resources Coordinator 
Report PACAC17-040 
YMCA Redevelopment Presentation  
 
Moved by Martin Parker 
 
That the Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory Committee approve 
the recommendations outlined in Report PACAC17-040, dated December 6, 2017 
of the Heritage Resources Coordinator, as follows: 
 
a) That the presentation by Atria Development Corporation regarding the 

redevelopment of the YMCA be received for information and comment, and; 
 

b) That the proposal by George and Murray Development Corp. to retain, 
through reconstruction, the 1932 façade on George Street, and the 
retention of the George Street entry to the building, be endorsed by the 
PACAC;  

 

c)  That the final drawings issued for permitting be provided to the PACAC for 
its final approval, and, 

 

d) That the architectural details of the 1932 elevation be retained and reused 
to the greatest extent possible. 

 
“CARRIED” 
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Heritage Resources Coordinator 
Report PACAC17-041 
December Heritage Preservation Office Report  
 
Moved by Paul Lumsden 
 
That the Peterborough Architectural Conservation Advisory Committee approve 
the recommendations outlined in Report PACAC17-041, dated December 6, 2017 
of the Heritage Resources Coordinator, as follows: 
 
a) That the report with respect to the activities of the Heritage Preservation 

Office for November 2017 be received for information, and  
 
b) That the Chair send a letter to planning staff regarding 391 Parkhill Road. 
 
“CARRIED” 
 
 

Next Meeting  
 
The Chair indicated that the next Committee meeting will be held on January 4, 2018. 
 

Adjournment   
 
Moved by Martin Parker 
 
That this meeting of the Accessibility Advisory Committee adjourn at 6:19 p.m.  
 
"CARRIED"  
 
 
Kendra Sedgwick 
Committee Coordinator 
 
 
Stewart Hamilton 
Chair 


